
 

REVISED 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 

NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING 
  
DATE: WEDNESDAY, 2015 DECEMBER 02 
  
TIME: 5:00 PM 
  
PLACE: Council Committee Room, Main Floor,  City Hall 

 

 
A G E N D A 

 
 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER PAGE 

  
2. MINUTES  

 
(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council Open meeting held 

on 2015 October 15 
1 

 
3. CORRESPONDENCE  

 
(a) Correspondence from Rochelle Winterton, Executive Director BC 

Lacrosse Association 
Re: Letter of Appreciation 

6 

 
(b) Correspondence from Moscrop Secondary Senior Badminton Team 

Re: Letter of Appreciation 
7 

 
4. REPORTS  

 
(a) Report from Director Planning and Building 

Re: Adjustment to the Allocation of Space at Brentwood Community 
Resource Centre 

8 

 
5. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED - $75,750  
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6. NEW APPLICATIONS - FESTIVALS BURNABY  
 

Small Scale Events 
 

(a) #16-S-001 African Canadian Soccer and Cultural Association 12 
 African Soccer and Cultural Festival 2016 

 
 An application request for $12,000 has been received from the African 

Canadian Soccer and Cultural Association for the African Soccer and 
Cultural Festival 2015 August 12-14 at the Burnaby Lake Sports Complex. 
This three-day event, in its 22nd year, will showcase African Cultural through 
the sport of soccer, African cuisine and cultural dance with music. The goal 
of the festival is to promote volunteerism and community engagement with 
the African community, youth and the general public. 
 

 Request: $12,000 CPA: 2015 - $8,000 (Small Scale Event) 
2014 - $7,500 (Small Scale Event) 
2013 - $7,000 (Small Scale Event) 

 
(b) #16-S-002 Vancouver Cantonese Opera 14 

 Cantonese Opera - Princess Cheung Ping  
 

 An application request for $7,000 has been received from the Vancouver 
Cantonese Opera for the Cantonese Opera - Princess Cheung Ping 2016 
April 16 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre. Cantonese opera is a unique 
combination of performing arts including singing, dancing, acting, miming 
and acrobatic movements. The Princess Cheung Ping by Tong Dik San 
features highly refined and subtle lyrics, eulogizing the theme of love and 
devotion, and is hailed as a high point in Chinese literature. Three 
international and renowned Cantonese opera performers from Hong Kong 
and Seattle have been invited to perform with the local professional 
Cantonese artists for this performance. 
 

 Request: $7,000 CPA: 2015 - $3,500 (Small Scale Event) 
2014 - $5,000 (Small Scale Event) 

 

(c) $16-S-003 National Congress of Black Women Foundation 16 
 Black History Month 

 
 An application request for $10,000 has been received from the National 

Congress of Black Women Foundation (NCBWF) for Black History Month 
activities 2016 January 31 to February 27 at the Metrotown Community 
Resource and Bonsor Community Centres. Using Black History Month as the 
forum, the NCBWF will focus its programs to promote a greater knowledge of 
and respect for the diverse heritage, culture and contribution of people of 
African descent to the development of societies.  To that end, the NCBWF is 
planning three events throughout the month. 
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 Request: $10,000 CPA: 2015 $7,000 (Small Scale Event) 

2014 $7,000 (Small Scale Event) 
2013 $7,000 (Small Scale Event) 

 
Large Scale Events 

 
(a) #16-L-001 Eurofest BC Society 18 

 European Festival  
 

 An application request for $25,000 has been received from the Eurofest BC 
Society for the European Festival 2016 May 28-29 at Swangard Stadium. 
This annual two-day festival features a flag parade; on stage performances 
of authentic European music and dance: contemporary local musical artists; 
cultural displays of 32 participating countries; activities and games for 
children; a European food tent featuring traditional meals, desserts and 
snacks; artists demonstrating their craft in the Arts Plaza; a Market Place 
featuring souvenirs and popular products of Europe, and a live evening 
concert. 
 

 Request: $25,000 CPA: 2015 - $25,000 (Large Scale Event) 
2014 - $25,000 (Large Scale Event) 
2013 - $25,000 (Large Scale Event) 

 
7. PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS APPROVED - 176,899  

 
8. NEW APPLICATIONS  

 
(a) #15/59 - Volunteer Burnaby 20 
 Gift Wrap Program 2015 

 
 An application was received from Volunteer Burnaby requesting an in-kind 

grant to cover printing costs of Gift Wrapping Services for the Christmas 
Season 2015 at Brentwood Town Centre. 
 

 Request: $1,000 in-kind 
printing 

CPA: 2014 - $1,000 (in-kind printing)2013 - 
$1,000 (in-kind printing)2012 - $1,000 
(in-kind printing) 

 
(b) #15/60 - Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball Team 22 
 2015 BC High School Provincial Volleyball Championships 

 
 An application was received from Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball 

Team seeking a grant to assist with travel expenses for 15 players, Burnaby 
residents, to compete in the BC High School Provincial Volleyball 
Championships in Langley, BC on 2015 December 01 – 05. 
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 Request: $1,000 CPA: 2014 - $1,000 (Senior Girls Team) 

2013 - $1,000 (Senior Girls Team) 
2012 - $1,000 (Senior Boys Team) 

 
9. TABLED MATTER  

 
((a) #15/55 - Children of the Street Society 

School-Based Prevention Workshops 
(Tabled 2015 October 15) 

25 

 
10. NEW BUSINESS  

 
11. INQUIRIES  

 
12. CLOSED  

 
Public excluded according to Sections 90 and 92 of the Community Charter 

 
13. ADJOURNMENT  

 



 

 

 
 

 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

 
M I N U T E S 

 

An ‘Open’ meeting of the Executive Committee of Council was held in the Council Committee 
Room, Main Floor,  City Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, BC on Thursday, 2015 October 15 
at 5:00 PM. 
 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER 
 
 PRESENT: Councillor Sav Dhaliwal, Chair 
   Councillor Paul McDonell, Vice Chair  
 
 ABSENT: Councillor Dan Johnston, Member 
    
 STAFF: Mr. Lou Pelletier, Director Planning & Building 
   Ms. Denise Jorgenson, Director Finance 
   Mr. Dave Ellenwood, Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
   Ms. Margaret Manifold, Senior Social Planner 
   Ms. Geraldine Parent, Arts Services Manager 
   Ms. Lynne Axford, Administrative Officer 
 
 

The Chair called the Open meeting to order at 5:07 p.m. 
 
 
2. MINUTES 
 

(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council Open meeting held on 
2015 September 17 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT the minutes of the Open Executive Committee of Council meeting held on 2015 
September 17 be adopted. 
 
                                                                                         CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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3. DELEGATION 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT the delegation be heard. 
 
                                                                                         CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY  
 
(a) Maura Fitzpatrick, Children of the Street Society 
 Re: Sexual Exploitation Affecting Children and Families in Burnaby 
 Speaker(s): Maura Fitzpatrick, Fundraising Manager 

 
Maura Fitzpatrick, Fundraising Manager, Children of the Street Society appeared 
before the Committee providing information regarding workshops being offered in 
Burnaby schools that are bringing awareness to sexual exploitation and trafficking of 
children and youth.  The speaker advised that prevention and early intervention toolkits 
are provided as a means of educating parents to help them recognize the warning 
signs to safeguard their children. Ms. Fitzpatrick noted that sexual exploitation is on the 
rise with 12 – 14 year old children reporting their first experience of being exploited 
through the sex trade. 
 
The speaker advised their highly successful school-based program TCO2 (Taking Care 
of Ourselves, Taking Care of Others) which focused on human trafficking was 
delivered 31 times to 800 children in Burnaby.  In addition, TCO2 Workshops were 
presented to every resident at the Burnaby Youth Custody Centre and groups 
considered high-risk, including alternate education programs, youth-groups, gang 
diversion programs, residents of youth custody, ESL and new immigrant youth. The 
speaker emphasized that these workshops are equally important for members of the 
community, parents and caregivers to help educate against these anonymous 
predators.   
 
Ms. Fitzpatrick expressed concern with the advent of new technology as sexual 
exploitation has dramatically shifted online. Increased reports of child luring, bullying 
and online photos going viral have caused a great deal of pain and suffering. 
Numerous requests have been received for presentations to audiences starting as 
young as grade 5, with requests now being received from grade 4 teachers.  
 
Ms. Fitzpatrick requested consideration by the Committee for a grant in support of 
funding four workshops in Burnaby at a cost of $500 per workshop. 
 
The Chair recognized the value of the work being carried out by the Children of the 
Street Society and thanked Ms. Fitzpatrick for her informative presentation.   
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4. DISCUSSION 
 

a) Lease Grants, Tax Exemptions and Other City Contributions to Service / 
Non-Profit Organizations 

 
The Chair advised that the Committee would like to establish structure around the 
Terms of Reference, consistency for awarding grants and receive greater background 
detail to assist in their evaluation of support. In addition, the Chair requested that 
organizations be required to clearly communicate all funding support received from 
the City of Burnaby in their annual financial statement. 
 
The Director of Planning advised that Council in 1992 set guidelines around Resource 
Centre applications and subsidies which are adjusted annually for inflation.  Also, the 
lease renewal grant process stipulates that organizations must recognize the City of 
Burnaby and use the City logo in advertising.  However, staff noted that the current 
process does not confirm if they are using the City logo though steps can be taken to 
mandate a more formal process. 
 
The Director of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services noted that Festival Grants 
recipients are given specific instructions they must adhere to with follow up. After each 
event, staff ensures they have met the required criteria.  
 
The Chair requested that Finance create a spreadsheet that will ultimately publish 
subsidies and grants allocated annually by the City of Burnaby.  
 

5. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED - $75,750 
 
6. PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS APPROVED - $173,801 
 
7. NEW APPLICATIONS 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT the New Applications be received. 
 
                                                                                      CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(a) #15/54 Dynamo Swim Club 
 Provincial AA Championships 

 
 An application was received from the Dynamo Swim Club requesting a grant 

in support of travel expenses for six (6) athletes and Burnaby residents to 
participate at the Provincial AA Championships held on 2015 June 26 – 28 in 
Kamloops, BC. 

-3-
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 Request: $1,000 CPA: 2014 - $1,000 
2013 – No Application 
2012 – No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   

 

THAT a grant in the amount of $900 be awarded to Dynamo Swim Club to assist with 
travel expenses to the Provincial Championships. 
 
                                                                                      CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(b) #15/55 - Children of the Street Society 
 School-Based Prevention Workshops 

 
 An application was received from the Children of the Street Society requesting 

a grant to assist with the cost of providing workshops in Burnaby to share 
information and practical tools with children from elementary age to high-
school on how to be safe from sexual exploitation in your community. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 – No Application  
2013 – No Application 
2012 – No Application 
 

Arising from discussion, Councillor McDonell introduced the following motion: 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT the grant application be now TABLED. 
 
                                                                                     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
This item of business was tabled pending further review by the Committee. 

 
 
(c) #15/58 - Open World for Kids Foundation 
 Christmas Celebrations for Children 

 
 An application was received from the Open World for Kids Foundation 

requesting a grant to assist with the cost of providing a Christmas celebration 
for children in an effort to preserve the cultural, historical and national heritage 
of nationalities within Canada.  Performances will be held at the Serbian 
Cultural Centre on 2015 December 26 and December 27 with an expected 
audience of 2,000.  

-4-
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 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 – No Application  
2013 – No Application 
2012 – No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT this grant application be denied. 

                                                                                      CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
8. NEW BUSINESS 
 
  No items of New Business were brought before the Committee at this time. 
 
9. INQUIRIES 
 
  No inquiries were brought before the Committee at this time. 
 
10. ADJOURNMENT 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR P. MCDONELL   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL   
 

THAT this Open Committee meeting do now adjourn. 
 
                                                                                      CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
The Open meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
  
  
  
  
__________________________ ____________________________ 
L. AXFORD COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER CHAIR 
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City of Burnaby 
4949 Canada Way 
Burnaby, BC 
V5G 1M2 

To the kind staff of Burnaby City Hall, 

My name is Steve Sung, and I am one of the head coaches for Moscrop Secondary School's 
badminton team. Due to the hard work and perseverance from our team players, 
we built an incredibly successful 2015 team whom received excellent results during the 2015 BC 
High School Badminton Provincials. On behalf of our entire Moscrop Badminton Team 
we would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank you for 
your generous monetary support. We are excited and look forward to another great season in 
2016. 

Sincerely, 

\ ~ S5' - .J(' 
\. ~ I"'V-).", 

\ 1../ 

, >-")\ / /," 
" ~-, 

-' ,i-"-

Moscrop Secondary's Senior Badminton Team 
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COMMITTEE REPORT

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS DATE: 2015 November 09

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

FROM: DIRECTOR PLANNING AND BUILDING FILE: 12000 10

SUBJECT: ADJUSTMENT TO THE ALLOCATION OF SPACE AT BRENTWOOD

COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE

PURPOSE: To propose an adjustment to the allocation of non-profit office/program space at
the Brentwood Community Resource Centre.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. THAT Council authorize an adjustment to Bumaby Community Services Society's
lease space allocation to permit Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society to occupy
117 square feet (room L2 - meeting room 2) at the Brentwood Community Resource
Centre, as outlined in Section 3.0 of this report.

2. THAT Council authorize the execution of adjusted 2016 lease grants for Bumaby
Community Services Society and Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society, as
outlined in Section 4.0 of this report.

3. THAT Council authorize staff to xmdertake the necessary lease arrangements
between the City and the tenants.

4. THAT Council authorize staff to issue a Request for Proposals to occupy space
vacated by Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society at the Holdom Community
Resource Centre.

REPORT

LO INTRODUCTION

In 2015 September, Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society (BSOSS), through the Licence
Department, submitted a letter of request to move from their allocated space at Holdom
Community Resource Centre to a space in the Brentwood Community Resource Centre.

BSOSS has indicated to City staff that it is seeking a smaller space than it currently occupies at
Holdom Community Resource Centre due to staffing decreases and a reduction in its f\mding.
The proposed move to a space at the Brentwood Community Resource Centre is preferred due to
the initiation of a long term partnership between Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society,
Bumaby Community Services Society (BCSS) and Bumaby Meals on Wheels to deliver a

-8-
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From: Director Planning and Building
Re: Adjustment to the Allocation of Space at Brentwood

Community Resource Centre
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continuum of seniors' service. Through this partnership, BCSS is also seeking Council
permission to provide BSOSS with the subjectportionof its space, Room L2 - Meeting Room2
and a portion of its common area, at Brentwood Community Resource Centre.

BSOSS currently occupies 570 square feet at Holdom Community Resource Centre, which, if its
proposed move is approved, would then become available for lease to another organization.

2.0 GUIDELINES FOR THE USE OF SPACE

In 1990 July, Council established policy guidelines for the use of space at the City's resource
centres. As indicated in the guidelines, the space is intended to accommodate community groups
whose primary purpose is to provide facilities, services or programs intended to promote the
physical, social and mental well-being of individuals and families in Bumaby. The guidelines
also seek to encourage a broad range of services within each Resource Centre.

3.0 PROPOSED CHANGE IN OCCUPANCY AT BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY
RESOURCE CENTRE

Room L2 - Meeting Room 2 is 117 square feet in size and located on the second floor of the
Brentwood Community Resource Centre. It comprises a portion of the total floor area of 1,984
square feet leased to BCSS. The space was allocated to BCSS in 2013. As part of the new
partnership between BCSS, BSOSS, and Bumaby Meals on Wheels, BCSS is requesting to
release a small portion of its leased area to enable BSOSS to work with them from a common
location. The combined floor area, including its share of common space of 71 square feet,
proposed to be released to BSOSS is 188 square feet. The move to a smaller space would also
better meet the needs of BSOSS's reduction in staff and funding.

If the proposed changes were adopted, new lease agreements would be required for BCSS and
BSOSS. The joint operating agreement between all tenants at Brentwood Community Resource
Centre would also need to be amended to include BSOSS as a tenant.

4.0 LEASE GRANT CHANGES

In 1992 April, Council approved guidelines for the issuance of grants to offset lease rates for
non-profit groups allocated space at the City's Community Resource Centres. In general, tenants
at the resource centres can qualify for a grant to offset their lease costs depending on the extent
of service provided to Bumaby residents. Where 75 percent or more of the recipients of
programs or services of the non-profit group are Bumaby residents, a tenantcan qualify for a full
lease grant to offset lease costs by 50 percent. Where 25 to 75 percent of service recipients are
Bumaby residents, a group can qualify for a partial lease grant to offset costs by 25 percent.

At its meeting of 2015 March 30, Council approved a 2016 lease rate for City-owned non-profit
office/program space of $12.81/square foot per annum. In addition, at its meeting of 2015
September 28, Council approved lease grants for eligible tenants, based upon the above
guidelines.

-9-
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Based on the proposed space reallocationdescribed above, BSOSS and BCSS have both, through
their lease grant applications, successfully demonstrated eligibility for a 50% lease grant.

As such, Table 1 below indicates the proposed adjusted lease grants for BSOSS's 188 square feet
of space in Room L2 - Meeting Room 2 and BCSS's adjusted lease area of 1,796 square feet at
Brentwood Community Resource Centre, based on the approved guidelines.

Table 1

Proposed Lease Grant (2016)
Burnaby Community Services and Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society -

Brentwood Community Resource Centre

Brentwood Community
Resource Centre

Burnaby Community
Services Society
1,796 sq. ft

Burnaby Seniors Outreach
Services Society
188 sq. ft.

5.0 NEXT STEPS

$23,006.76

$ 2,408.28

$11,503.38 $11,503.38

$ 1,204.14 $ 1,204.14

With Council approval of the proposed adjusted allocation and 2016 lease grants, staff will begin
preparations of the lease documents and arrangements for the tenants to be able to occupy the
spaces. The anticipated occupation date would be 2016 January.

If given approval, the Finance Department will adjust the monthly lease charges for the
benefiting organizations to reflect the approved grant amount.

In addition, should Council approve the proposed changes, staff request Council's authorization
to issue a Request for Proposals to find a new non-profit tenant to occupy space vacated at the
Holdom Community Resource Centre by BSOSS.

-10-
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6.0 CONCLUSION

Bumaby Seniors Outreach Services Society (BSOSS), in consultation with Bumaby Community
Services Society (BCSS), has requested to move from its allocated space at the Holdom
Community Resource Centre to the Brentwood Community Resource Centre to facilitate a new
partnership between BSOSS, BCSS and Bumaby Meals on Wheels, as outlined in Section 1.0of
this report. Both BCSS and BSOSS are current tenants in the City's Community Resource
Centres and meet all of the City's guidelines for allocating space within these facilities.

It is recommended that Council be requested to approve the adjusted allocation of space at
Brentwood Community Resource Centre, reducing BCSS's allocated space and authorizing
BSOSS to occupy Room L2 - Meeting Room 2. The requested space adjustment would require
new lease agreements and approval of adjusted 2016 lease grants as outlined in Section 4.0 of
this report. It is therefore recommended that Council authorize staff to undertake the necessary
lease and lease grant arrangements between the City and the tenants. Finally, it is also
recommended that Council authorize staff to issue a Request for Proposals to find a new tenant
for the resulting vacancy at the Holdom CommunityResource Centre.

Ion Pelletier, Director
PLANNING AND BUILDING

CS:sa/sla

cc: City Manager
Deputy City Managers
Director Engineering
Director Finance

Director Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services
City Solicitor
Chief License Inspector
City Clerk

R:\LongRangeClerical\DOCS\CS\Commillee Reporls\AeiJuslmenl AHocation ofSpaceat Brennvooddoc
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Meeting 2015 Nov 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

DATE: 2015 November 06 

 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

  

 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - SMALL SCALE EVENT 

16-S-001 AFRICAN SOCCER AND CULTURAL ASSOCIATION 

 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 
 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  the Festivals Burnaby grant request from the African Canadian Soccer and 
Cultural Association for the African Soccer and Cultural Festival 2016 August 12-14 
be received. 

 

REPORT 
 
Festivals and Special Events: Small Scale Event 
 

Grant File 16-S-001:  African Canadian Soccer and Cultural Association  
 
Application Received: 2015 September 02 
Project Budget: $45,885 
Project Request: $12,000 

 
Previous Support: 2015 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $8,000 

2014 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,500  
2013 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000  
2012 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000  
2011 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $4,000  

 
An application request for $12,000 has been received from the African Canadian Soccer and 
Cultural Association for the African Soccer and Cultural Festival 2016 August 12-14 at the 
Burnaby Lake Sports Complex. This three-day event, in its 22nd year, will showcase African 
Culture through the sport of soccer, African cuisine and cultural dance and music. The goal of 
the festival is to promote volunteerism and community engagement with the African community, 
youth and the general public. 
 

-12-
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2015 November 06 .......................................................... Page 2 
 

In 2013, the association piloted a youth soccer program and has now fully implemented the 
Africa United Youth Training Centre. This program, accommodating kids between the ages of 5 
and 18, is offered from April to August; encourages kids and youth to play and engage in active 
sports twice weekly; and coordinates invitational soccer tournaments and exhibition games. The 
grand finale of the program occurs during the annual festival. 
 
The African Canadian Soccer and Cultural Association (ACSCA) is a community non-profit 
organization that serves the African Community and Friends of Africa in Metro Vancouver 
through the organization of events that promote and preserve the African Culture and provide an 
avenue for socialization and the exchange of ideas.   
 
The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event.  Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
DE:gp 
 
Copied to: City Manager 
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Meeting 2015 Nov 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

DATE: 2015 November 06 

 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

  

 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - SMALL SCALE EVENT 

16-S-002 VANCOUVER CANTONESE OPERA 

 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 
 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  the Festivals Burnaby grant request from the Vancouver Cantonese Opera 
for the Cantonese Opera – Princess Cheung Ping 2016 April 16 be received. 

 

REPORT 
 
Festivals and Special Events: Small Scale Event 
 

Grant File 16-S-002:  Vancouver Cantonese Opera 
 
Application Received: 2015 September 02 
Project Budget: $39,200 
Project Request: $  7,000 

 
Previous Support: 2015 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $3,500 

2014 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $5,000 
 
An application request for $7,000 has been received from the Vancouver Cantonese Opera for 
the Cantonese Opera – Princess Cheung Ping 2016 April 16 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre. 
Cantonese opera is a unique combination of performing arts including singing, dancing, acting, 
miming and acrobatic movements. The Princess Cheung Ping by Tong Dik San features highly 
refined and subtle lyrics, eulogizing the theme of love and devotion, and is hailed as a high point 
in Chinese literature. Three international and renowned Cantonese opera performers from Hong 
Kong and Seattle have been invited to perform with the local professional Cantonese artists for 
this performance.  
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The mission of the Vancouver Cantonese Opera is to present the unique traditional art of 
Cantonese opera at the highest level to both Chinese and non-Chinese audiences. As an 
organization they strive for artistic excellence; host educational seminars and workshops; offer 
accessible, affordable and entertaining performances; and provide employment opportunities to 
Cantonese opera artists, musicians and technicians. Vancouver Cantonese Opera produced their 
first Cantonese opera in 2000 and since then has produced over 22 Cantonese Opera long plays 
and other Cantonese based performances throughout Metro Vancouver. 
 
The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event.  Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
DE:gp 
 
Copied to: City Manager 
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Meeting 2015 Nov 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

DATE: 2015 November 06 

 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

  

 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - SMALL SCALE EVENT 

16-S-003 NATIONAL CONGRESS OF BLACK WOMEN FOUNDATION 

 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 
 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  the Festivals Burnaby grant request from the National Congress of Black 
Women Foundation for Black History Month activities 2016 January 31 to February 
27 be received. 

 

REPORT 
 
Festivals and Special Events: Small Scale Event 
 

Grant File 16-S-003:  National Congress of Black Women Foundation 
 
Application Received: 2015 October 15 
Project Budget: $39,250 
Project Request: $10,000 

 
Previous Support: 2015 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000 

2014 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000 
2013 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000  
2012 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $7,000  

 
An application request for $10,000 has been received from the National Congress of Black 
Women Foundation (NCBWF) for Black History Month activities 2016 January 31 to February 
27 at the Metrotown Community Resource and Bonsor Community Centres. Using Black 
History Month as the forum, the NCBWF will focus its programs to promote a greater 
knowledge of and respect for the diverse heritage, culture and contribution of people of African 
descent to the development of societies. To that end, the NCBWF is planning three events 
throughout the month: 
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• January 31 – Opening Luncheon: Building Bridges with key note speaker, folklore and 
musical performances. 

• February 8 – Family Day Children’s Festival: Bring it On! with traditional storytelling, 
book readings and signings; a fashion show; and entertaining educational performances 
and discussions. 

• February 26 & 27 – Youth Symposium: Generation “Y” and the Millennials on Racism 
(catering to high school students and their teachers from grades 9-12) with key note 
speakers, student presenters, interactive workshops and film screenings. 

 
The National Congress of Black Women Foundation (NCBWF) is a registered charity that 
promotes and facilitates activities and model programs which foster advancement, recognition, 
health and education of black women and their families through funding and research. The 
NCBWF is an organization whose mandate is fulfilled through community-based services, and 
personal and professional development programs. 
 
The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event.  Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
DE:gp 
 
Copied to: City Manager 
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Meeting 2015 Nov 19 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

DATE: 2015 November 06 

 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

  

 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - LARGE SCALE EVENT 

16-L-001 EUROFEST BC SOCIETY 

 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 
 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  the Festivals Burnaby grant request from the Eurofest BC Society for the 
European Festival 2016 May 28-29 be received. 

 

REPORT 
 
Festivals and Special Events: Large Scale Event 
 

Grant File 16-L-001:  Eurofest BC Society 
 
Application Received: 2015 October 15 
Project Budget: $260,250 
Project Request: $  25,000 

 
Previous Support: 2015 Large Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $25,000 

2014 Large Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $25,000 
2013 Large Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $25,000  
2012 Large Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $10,000  

    2011 Large Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant $10,000  
 
An application request for $25,000 has been received from the Eurofest BC Society for the 
European Festival 2016 May 28-29 at Swangard Stadium. This annual two-day festival features a 
flag parade; on stage performances of authentic European music and dance; contemporary local 
musical artists; cultural displays of 32 participating countries; activities and games for children; a 
European food tent featuring traditional meals, desserts and snacks; artists demonstrating their 
craft in the Arts Plaza; a Market Place featuring souvenirs and popular products of Europe, and a 
live evening concert. 
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To: Executive Committee of Council 

From: Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 

Re: Festivals Burnaby Program - Large Scale Event 

2015 November 06  ......................................................... Page 2 
 

Since 2014 the European Festival has been a Zero Waste event, with all food served on 
compostable plates with compostable cutlery and cups. All other recyclable materials are 
collected separately.  The festival received a certificate of recognition in 2015 for achieving a 
95% diversion rate only 5% of the waste produced was actual garbage. 
 
The Eurofest BC Society manages the European Festival, Europe Day and related events, and 
preserves and promotes European culture and customs with residents and visitors to the Greater 
Vancouver region.  
 
The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event.  Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
DE:gp 
 
Copied to: City Manager 
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 #15/59 – Volunteer Burnaby  
 Gift Wrap Program 2015  
    

An application was received from Volunteer Burnaby requesting an in-kind grant 
to cover printing costs of Gift Wrapping Services for the Christmas Season 2015 
at Brentwood Town Centre. 
 

 Request: $1,000 in-kind printing CPA:  2014 – $1,000 in-kind printing 
      2013 – $1,000 in-kind printing 
        2012 – $1,000 in-kind printing 
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 #15/60 – Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball Team  

  2015 BC High School Provincial Volleyball Championships   

     

An application was received from Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball Team 
seeking a grant to assist with travel expenses for 15 players, Burnaby residents, to 
compete in the BC High School Provincial Volleyball Championships in Langley, BC on 
2015 December 01 – 05. 
 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – $1,000 (Senior Girls Team) 
     2013 – $1,000 (Senior Girls Team)  
        2012 – $1,000 (Senior Boys Team)             
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November 26, 2015 

Executive Committee of Council 
c/o Ms. Lynne Axford 
City Clerk's Office 
City of Burnaby 
4949 Canada Way 
Burnaby, BC 
V5G 1M2 

Dear Executive Committee of Council Members: 

Re: BC High School Provincial Volleyball Championships 
Langley, BC, Dec 1 - Dec 5, 2015 

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball team in the hopes 
of acquiring some funding for our team to travel and represent our school at the BC High School 
Provincial Volleyball Championships in Langley, BC from December 1 - Dec 5,2015. 

Moscrop Secondary school's senior boys volleyball program received a $1000 grant from the 
Executive Committee of Council in 2011 and 2012 after qualifying for the Provincial championships in 
Kelowna and we are again seeking your support this year. 

We are requesting a grant for the amount of $1000 for our team. 

Our 15 players are all Burnaby residents under the age of 21 and attending Moscrop Secondary 
School. The 15 players are: 

1. Jerry Yan 
2. Justin Yee 
3. Calvin Jung 
4. Eric Son 
5. Benjamin Truong 
6. Tatsuki Taylor 
7. Tyler Murphy 
8. Jodai Suzuki 
9. Jorrod Genz 
10. Evan Elsaesser 
11. Aleksander Ristic 
12. Stefan Bojanic 
13. Sandeep Moore 
14. Dasan Kim 
15. Corey Ishii 

Our team just finished a highly successful season of league play in the Burnaby/New Westminster 
district. We have been consistently ranked in the top 5 in the provincial high school AAA boys' 
volleyball rankings, currently ranked #4 and reaching as high as #3 in the Province. We entered UBC's 
annual Highschool tournament placing top in the 6 and placed 2nd in the Douglas college tournament. 
We were undefeated in league play, finishing in first place and not losing a set through the entire 
season of league play. The championship title match was played on November 10, 2015 versus the 
Burnaby North Vikings. Moscrop defeated Burnaby North in the best of 5 set final in 3 straight sets to 
win the Burnaby/New Westminster championship trophy on our home court. 

As Burnaby/New Westminster champions, we earned a berth into the 8 team Lower Mainland Zone 
championship tournament and the right to host the tournament at Moscrop from November 17 - 19, 
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2015. The top 4 teams from this tournament advance to the Provincial championship tournament in 
Langley at the end of the month. 

With the new tournament format, the 8 teams all immediately began competing in the quarterfinals of 
the playoffs. After day 1, Moscrop went had beaten Churchill 25-13, 25-18, 25-13 and as a result of 
advanced to the semi-finals, guaranteeing that we would not finish any lower than 4th place overall. 
Because we could finish no less than 4th place at this tournament, it also earned Moscrop one of the 4 
available berths to the Provincial tournament. 

The Moscrop Panthers continued the trend, beating McMath in the semi-finals 25-15,25-7,25-19, 
advancing to Moscrop's second ever Lower Mainland championship match. 

In the best of 5 set final on the last day of the tournament, we defeated Van Tech (#1 seed from 
Vancouver) 25-15, 25-21, 25-22 final to win Moscrop's second senior boys lower mainland zone 
championship title without dropping a set. 

We have reviewed the grant general policy and guideline document posted on the City of Burnaby 
website, and are applying for the grant under Section B iii) where it indicates "contributions will be 
considered for teams travelling to provincial tournaments outside the lower mainland" as a result of our 
qualifying for the Provincial championship tournament. We understand that the Provincial 
championships are located within the Lowermainland, yet we would like to ask if there are any 
additional funds available to support the team. 

Your financial assistance was greatly appreciated in previous years and we hope that the Executive 
Committee of Council will again support our team this year as we travel to the provincial championship 
tournament in Langley. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at 604-438-9200 (home) or 778-968-8086 (cell). 

Additionally, I can be reached at my email addresswhichisMarcus.jung@shaw.ca. My mailing 
address is: 

4791 Harley Court 
Burnaby, BC 
V5H 1M9 

Thanking you in advance for considering this grant request and we look forward to hearing a positive 
response at your earliest convenience. 

Yours truly, 
/! 
/ 

Marcus Jung 
Assistant Coach 

o_==----~- --

Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball Team 

c.c. David Tam - Head Coach - Moscrop Panthers Senior Boys Volleyball Team 
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TABLED MATTER 
Executive Committee of Council 
2015 November 19   

 
 

 
Item 7 (b)   – NEW APPLICATIONS  
  Executive Committee of Council Open Meeting 
  held on 2015 October 15 

 
 (b) #15/55  Children of the Street Society  
   School-Based Prevention Workshops 
    

An application was received from the Children of the Street Society requesting 
a grant to assist with the cost of providing workshops in Burnaby to share 
information and practical tools with children from elementary age to high-
school on how to be safe from sexual exploitation in your community. 
 
Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 – No Application  

2013 – No Application 
2012 – No Application 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DHALIWAL: 
 
THAT this grant application be now TABLED. 
 

    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

This item of business was tabled pending further review by the Committee. 
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 #15/55 – Children of the Street Society  
  School-Based Prevention Workshops on Sexual Exploitation  
      

An application was received from the Children of the Street Society requesting a 
grant to assist with the cost of providing workshops in Burnaby to share 
information and practical tools with children from elementary age to high-school 
on how to be safe from sexual exploitation in your community. 
 

 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – No Application  
        2013 – No Application 
                                           2012 – No Application 
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